

First Presbyterian Church  
Deacon's Meeting Minutes

July 15, 2018

**Present:** Ken Killian, Jack Kenyon, Liz Holub, Chuck Higley, Rick Daltilio, Becky Higley, Sharon Sommer, Ken Getsch, Judy Toelle, Pastor DeBlock, Marty Davis.

**Absent:** Heather Carter, Cathy Hall

Meeting was called to order at 11:30 am with prayer.

Previous meeting minutes were approved, with one correction regarding Chuck's mother's age on her upcoming birthday.

**Deacon's Fund Update:**

Beginning Balance	\$ 1619.97	
June Offering	204.00	
Interest	.07	\$ 1824.04
Check #1266	400.00 (Davenpeck, Church Camp)	
Check #1267	196.50 (BACA)	\$596.50
Ending Balance	\$ 1227.54	

**Upcoming Events:** Armer Farm worship on August 12, 2018.

Jack will bring the sound system. We can use Marty's truck to bring chairs and maybe tables.

Deacons will purchase 70 hot dogs and hamburgers, and rolls. Also 60 bottled waters.

Do we need to bring condiments?

Justina needs to announce in the bulletin that individuals are to bring a dish to pass and their own chairs. Plates and napkins will be brought from Church.

Ken G will send Scott an email about the grills. Do the Armers have one, or do we bring one?

## **Groups:**

The Senior Resource Fair is scheduled for October 13, 2018. We want it to be held at the Episcopal Church, since it is handicap accessible. Time and place will be determined.

Idea of combining Worship and Fundraising groups to have an Iron Chef w/Silent Auction and related skit. Maybe it should start September 16<sup>th</sup>? The two groups will be meeting to discuss details.

Need to send out an announcement to ask if anyone in Church has food allergies. The result will help determine the first "secret" ingredient.

Should we sponsor a community dancing with the stars in the Church chapel? This would be part of the Outreach and Fundraising groups. It could be held in the late fall. We do need Session approval for this.

## **Old Business:**

Sharon S is working on the idea of using the Elk's Food distribution to have food delivered to our Church. She will advise further at the next meeting.

Marty Davis will arrange having someone from Session do a 2 minute speech in Church, about how to join the prayer chain.

## **New Business:**

There is a broken communion goblet that was purchased 3 years ago. The potter is no longer alive. Bev and Marty will research how to find similar new one. The replacement goblet will be purchased by various deacons.

Andrea Killian is a leader of the Young Life Christian group for people from 1<sup>st</sup> grade on up. The group teaches Christian values to young people. She is attending a summer camp, and is looking for assistance with this cause. As a condition, she is to explain her group to the congregation.

A motion was made, and approved, to give her a check for \$200, to be delivered by Judy Toelle.

We will be meeting in the evening at Church starting in August. We should ask Justina which room would be available on that evening.

The meeting ended at 12:30 PM with prayer led by Chuck.

Next meeting August 20, 2018 at 7PM. Keep Enthusiastic!!